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February 27, 2007

Mr. Roland Lickus

Chief, State & Government Affairs
U.S. NRC Region 1II

2443 Warrenville Road, Suite 210
Lisle, Illinois 60532-4352

Dear Mr. Lickus:

The Radiological Preparedness Coordinating Committee has completed the review of the updated
Illinois Plan for Radiological Accidents (IPRA) - Dresden, Volume 11, dated 3/07, site specific to the
Dresden Nuclear Power Station.

On January 31, 2007, we received additional changes to (IPRA) — Dresden, Volume II, subsequent to
the update you recently were asked to review and comment on. The additional changes, outlined in
the attached letter from the State, were reviewed by DHS REP Staff, and a determination was made
to not request an additional RAC review of these changes at this time.

The results of both reviews have resulted in our concurrence with the State that there have been no
significant changes to the concept of operations for the State of Illinois, Grundy, Kendall, and Will
counties, that the revisions do not decrease the effectiveness of the plan, as revised, and that the Plan
continues to conform to Title 44 Code of Federal Regulations, Part 350, and the requirements in
NUREG-0654.

Enclosed is the final printing of the document dated 3/07, and accompanying maps. Please destroy
your old copies of these documents and replace with the enclosed material.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (312) 408-5575 or Sandra Bailey at
(312) 408-5353.

Sincerely,

William E. King, Chairmﬁ
Radiological Preparedness Coordinating Committee

Chicago Field Office
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January 31. 2007

Mr. William King

Chicef, Technical Services Branch
Federal Emergency Management Agency
Region V

536 S. Clark Street. 6th Floor

Chicago. [ 60605

Dear Bill:
Enclosed is the updated Minois Plan for Radiological Accidents (IPRA)-Dresden.
Volume 11, dated 03/07. A line in the right margin indicates all changes made since the 02705

update.

Since the draft plan was submitted for RAC review, the following changes were made:

1

The Hlinois Department of Natural Resources section in Chapter 1 has been updated.

The Civil Air Patrol section in Chapter 1 has been updated and contains extensive

changes.

- The Radiological Assecssment Team (RAT) has been renamed the Radiological
Assessment Field Team (RAFT) throughout the IPRA-Dresden.

- WYKT (105.5 FM) has been added to the appropriate Grundy County scctions of the
IPRA-Dresden for the purpose of emergency notification to the public.

- Changes have been made to the IPRA-Dresden correlation document per the review

document provided by your office.

The concept of operations for the State of IHlinois, Grundy, Kendall and Will counties as
outlined in the 02/05 IPRA-Dresden have not changed. The revisions to IPRA-Dresden do not
decrease the effectiveness of the plan and the plan, as revised, continues to meet the guidance
provided by NUREG 0654/FEMA REP-1.

Please consider this the formal submission of the updated IPRA-Dresden to the Regional
Assistance Committee. The State, Grundy, Kendall and Will counties will implement the updated

[PRA-Dresden during the Dresden exercise on March 21, 2007.

I you have any questions. please contact Jana Fairow at 217/782-6594.

David L. Smith, Chiéf
Disaster Assistance & Preparcdness

Enclosure
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